

April 13, 2023

REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE NEW HAVEN SOLID WASTE AND RECYCLING AUTHORITY

A regular meeting of the New Haven Solid Waste and Recycling Authority (the "Authority") was held on April 13, 2023, at 5:30 p.m. online via Zoom Video Conference call.

Board members present: W. Augustine, J. Crespo, R. Bonito, V. Fasano, and M. Targove Board member absent:

Board member dosent.

Others present: Pierre Barbour, Executive Director

Malinda M. Figueroa, Secretary Scott Bassett, Partner, RSM

Steven Winter, Executive Director of Climate and Sustainability, City of New Haven

Kyle Pedersen, Member of the Public

Jose Crespo began the meeting at 5:36 p.m. with the presentation of the Authority's 2022 audit. Scott Bassett of RSM presented the audit. Mr. Bassett stated that RSM issued a clean unmodified opinion. Internal controls were reviewed and had no findings to report to the Board. Operating statements for 2021 and 2022 have both had a positive change in net position. Operating revenues were up with an increase in tonnage. It was a very solid year of revenue over expenses. The Authority continues to pay down the bond debt and is meeting the bond covenant.

William Augustine made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meetings of January 12, February 9, and March 9, 2023, seconded by Rose Bonito. There was no further discussion.

Voice Vote:

AYES: W. Augustine, J. Crespo, R. Bonito, V. Fasano, and M. Targove

NAYES: NONE

ABSTENSIONS: NONE

Mr. Augustine made a motion to nominate Rose Bonito as Vice Chair of the Board of Directors, Ms. Bonito accepted the nomination. There were no other nominations made for Vice Chair. Ms. Bonito made a motion to nominate Jose Crespo as Chair of the Board of Directors, Mr. Crespo accepted the nomination. There were no other nominations made for Chair. Mr. Augustine made a motion to elect Rose Bonito as Vice Chair and Jose Crespo as Chair, seconded by Victor Fasano. There was no further discussion.

Voice Vote:

AYES: W. Augustine, J. Crespo, R. Bonito, V. Fasano, and M. Targove

NAYES: NONE

ABSTENSIONS: NONE

Pierre Barbour presented the treasurers reports for the month of March 2023. Mr. Fasano asked if there were any open cases regarding flow control. Mr. Barbour stated that there were no open cases, and the Authority has collected on the fees.

Mr. Barbour presented the tonnage reports for the month of March 2023.

Ms. Bonito made a motion to enter executive session for the purpose of discussing personnel matters, seconded by Mr. Fasano. There was no further discussion.

Voice Vote:

AYES: W. Augustine, J. Crespo, R. Bonito, V. Fasano, and M. Targove

NAYES: NONE

ABSTENSIONS: NONE

Executive session began at 6:05 pm.

Ms. Bonito made a motion to come out of Executive Session, seconded by Mr. Fasano. There was no further discussion.

Voice Vote:

AYES: W. Augustine, J. Crespo, R. Bonito, V. Fasano, and M. Targove

NAYES: NONE

ABSTENSIONS: NONE

Executive session ended at 6:20 pm.

Mr. Barbour reiterated that the engineering services for assessing deterioration and designing a structurally sound replacement with Fuss and O'Neil was necessary and desirable. Mr. Fasano made a motion to approve the engineering scope of work and fees, seconded by Ms. Bonito. There was no further discussion.

Voice Vote:

AYES: W. Augustine, J. Crespo, R. Bonito, V. Fasano, and M. Targove

NAYES: NONE

ABSTENSIONS: NONE

Mr. Barbour explained to the Directors that the increase to the User Fees at the transfer station were aligned with the cost of the current Management and Operations contract with the vendor who oversees the transfer station. Ms. Bonito made a motion to approve the change of user fees, seconded by Mr. Fasano. There was no further discussion.

Voice Vote:

AYES: W. Augustine, J. Crespo, R. Bonito, V. Fasano, and M. Targove

NAYES: NONE

ABSTENSIONS: NONE

Under communications Mr. Barbour discussed plans for Earth Day partnership activity with a student organization at Wilbur Cross High School for cleanup of East Rock Park/Neighborhood. The Authority is providing trash bags, gloves, and disposal of items collected.

Old business was previously addressed with the affirmative vote for the Engineering Services proposal.

Mr. Winter spoke under public comments to commend Mr. Barbour's assistance with supplying data for the City's EPA recycling education grant. The City has also posted materials on the City's website concerning tonnage per capita for compliance with the City's SustainableCT certification.

Mr. Pedersen noted that the Board of Directors does very important work and he hopes to be joining the Board shortly once his appointment is approved by the Board of Alders.

Ms. Bonito made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Fasano.

The meeting adjourned at 6:37 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Malinda M. Figueroa Secretary